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Date:		November 17, 2016

To:	Theodore Lipscomb, Sr, Chairman, County Board of Supervisors

From:	John Dargle, Jr., CPRP, Director, Department of Parks, Recreation and Culture (DPRC)

Subject:	Dineen Park – Memorandum of Understanding with the City of Milwaukee for the construction of stormwater facilities and park improvements – ACTION

POLICY
Authorization to enter into a Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) with the City of Milwaukee for the construction of stormwater facilities and park improvements at Dineen Park.

BACKGROUND
[bookmark: _GoBack]Dineen Park is a 64.2 acre park located at 6901 West Vienna Avenue in the City of Milwaukee (City) and is surrounded by a residential neighborhood. City properties in the vicinity of the intersection of North 63rd Street and West Melvina Street have experienced repeated surface flooding and basement back-ups during heavy storm events, most notably during events in 2008, 2009, and 2010. During heavy storm events, water overtops the banks of the open channel and lagoon in Dineen Park and causes surface flooding in the park, on City streets, and flooding on nearby properties. Flood waters enter basements by way of basement window wells and foundation drains causing property damage. Additionally, the flood water in basements empties via basement floor drains, contributing excessive amounts of clearwater in local City sanitary sewers and Milwaukee Metropolitan Sewerage District (MMSD) sewers, causing additional basement back-ups in surrounding properties.

In May 2000, the Milwaukee County Board of Supervisors adopted the General Policy on Use of Park Land in Cooperation With Other Governmental Units (County Board File # 00-191 attached). This policy establishes guidelines for the use of parkland in cooperation with other governmental units for extended terms. This policy shall be used by the DPRC for direction, guidance and authority in the formulation of agreements regarding use of parkland with other governmental units.

In 2013, the City, the County, and MMSD retained the services of a consultant to prepare the Dineen Park Neighborhood Stormwater Study (Stormwater Study). The Stormwater Study gathered flood information from residents on previous stormwater events, and also modeled several alternatives for mitigating the flooding, including increasing conveyance capacities, building flood water storage, and a combination of the two. Alternatives were recommended, and the Dineen Park community group, along with City and County officials selected a preferred alternative of a 25-year detention facility in the park with associated park improvements.

The City, the County, and elected officials, along with the local neighborhood group participated in meetings and discussions towards the creation of a master plan document that incorporated the recommendations of the Stormwater Study. The City then selected and funded a consultant to prepare the Dineen Park Master Plan with participation by Milwaukee County, area residents, and elected officials.

In March 2016, the Milwaukee County Board of Supervisors received and placed on file the Dineen Park Master Plan (attached). The Master Plan included a Stormwater Mitigation Area Development. This project generally includes construction of the stormwater mitigation area, and several park improvements in the vicinity of the detention facility.

Some provisions of the MOU include the following elements in accordance with the conditions outlined in Milwaukee County’s General Policy on Use of Park Land in Cooperation with Other Governmental Units:
1) County shall assume regular maintenance of the park and improvements without any additional costs.  General maintenance of the stormwater detention facility will include mowing and litter removal, similar to maintenance activities the County already performs on the site.  The park improvements shall be owned by the County.
2) City will be responsible for long term maintenance of the detention facility and outlet structure.  The City will also perform dredging maintenance of the park lagoon. The City will be responsible for repair and restoration of the detention facility.
3) City will have of an easement to operate and maintain the detention facility. Terms of the easement will restrict modifications to the footprint of the detention facility to that of the original design, except where modifications to said design are agreed to by all parties in writing.
4) The site of the proposed detention facility has been chosen due to the topography and to avoid ecological impacts to the park. It is an open grass area that is partially used for a disc golf course.  The City is required to relocate the impacted disc golf holes.
5) Milwaukee County will have final approval of all final plans for the detention facility and park improvements. Any structure, road, playground or bridge that is impacted by this project will be reconstructed per the County’s specifications.
6) The City will be responsible for ensuring that the design of the storm water facility will be compliant with all applicable laws and regulations.

RECOMMENDATION
Authorize the DPRC to enter into a MOU with the City of Milwaukee to undertake all actions and activities necessary to complete the construction of stormwater facilities and park improvements at Dineen Park.

Approved by:
[image: H:\Administration\HR Confidential\Dargle, John Signature.jpg]

________________________________
John Dargle, Jr., CPRP, Director
	
Attached Documents:
· Resolution 
· Fiscal Note
· General Policy on Use of Park Land in Cooperation with Other Governmental Units 
· Dineen Park Master Plan 

Copy:	Chris Abele, County Executive
Raisa Koltun, Chief of Staff, County Executive’s Office
Jason Haas, Chairman, Parks, Energy & Environment Committee
Kelly Bablitch, Chief of Staff, County Board		
Marcella Nicholson, Vice-Chair, Parks, Energy & Environment Committee
Allyson Smith, Committee Coordinator, Office of the County Clerk
Jessica Janz-McKnight, Research and Policy Analyst, Office of the Comptroller
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